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March 24, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
I am pleased to transmit a budget supplemental request related to the $25.5 million American Reinvestment and Recovery Act (ARRA) grant recently awarded to Seattle-King County Department of Public Health (DPH).  The total grant award is $25.5 million, which includes $15.5 million for health eating and active living (HEAL) and $10 million for tobacco use prevention interventions.  The term of this grant funding is two years and the attached supplemental is for $12,661,938 in 2010.  The remaining $12.8 million will be included in the DPH 2011 proposed budget. 

Consistent with the intent of ARRA, these resources will pay for one-time costs to change policy, enhance systems, and improve environmental conditions, rather than for programs that carry ongoing costs.  All funded activities will “pay for change” and will support the following health promotion and chronic disease prevention activities to be administered by DPH:
· A comprehensive mass communications strategy which will increase public awareness and support for HEAL interventions and tobacco use prevention; 

· Social media campaigns in focused communities and among ethnic groups and youth to support healthy eating and active living; 

· Funding to community partners for HEAL and tobacco use prevention interventions which target high risk populations and schools, community organizations and government; 

· Technical assistance at worksites to promote HEAL and tobacco use prevention activities that will provide, among many things, options for employers to buy healthier foods at competitive prices for worksite cafeterias and vending machines, discounted gym memberships, and bus passes to encourage public transit use; and
· Economic development support for healthy food retail (such as corner stores) delivered through a business incentive program managed by the City of Seattle Office of Economic Development (OED). 
While the majority of the funding will be subcontracted out to community organizations, local governments, schools, housing authorities and local businesses, this funding does create 32 new Term Limited Temporary (TLT) positions within DPH.  These TLT positions will primarily focus on providing policy and program development guidance, content expertise, and subcontract management in several sectors: local governments, schools, and at-risk communities within King County.  Some staff will also be hired to support grant reporting requirements and backfills for internal staff reassigned to work on ARRA grant activities.  When the grant funding runs out, the positions will be eliminated unless another source of funding is found for their support.  
ARRA grant funding carries with it rigorous reporting and evaluation requirements along with an aggressive timeline for spending to both stimulate local economies and employ people who are out of work.  Because of these factors I ask the council to expedite this request.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact David Fleming, MD, Director and Health Officer, Public Health Seattle-King County, at 206-263-8695. 

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff

 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie Cihak, Director of Strategic Initiatives, Office of the King County Executive 

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Krista Camenzind, Budget Supervisor, OMB
Dr. David Fleming, Director and Health Officer, Public Health Officer, Seattle-King 

    County Department of Public Health (DPH)
Benjamin Leifer, Chief Administrative Officer, DPH
Cindy West, Interim Chief Financial Officer, DPH
